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Firefly Class Newsletter
Autumn 2020  
	Welcome to Firefly Class
Class Teacher: Miss Okoro
Teaching Assistant: Mr Best
Teaching Assistant: Mrs Cropper (mornings only)


	Welcome back Year 4 children and a warm welcome to the Year 3 children who are settling well into Firefly Class. We are so pleased to see you and your children. We have been busy preparing and thinking about how we can make sure that you all feel safe and re-assured as we move on-wards after such a tricky time for us all. 

	Reading 

	We spend dedicated time in school developing the children’s reading and comprehension skills, but this should not be their only source of reading. 
The school expectations are that children should read at least 3 times a week. Please make a comment, date and sign your child’s reading record every time they read with you to enable them to move up our class reading rewards wall.  For every 3 times your child reads at home they will move along the class reward chart, earning different incentives along the way. If they manage to get to the end of the chart within the term they will be entered into a prize draw with the chance to win a book voucher.  
Please ask questions about the book when you read with your child to check their understanding of the text. Children should also build upon their fluency, use of intonation and expression when they are reading. 


	Don’t Forget… 
	Homework 

	Make sure all clothing and items are NAMED as there are lots of children’s items that all look the same.

Each child should have a named PE kit, which comes into school on Monday and goes home on a Friday. Our PE lessons take place on Wednesday and Thursday afternoon every week.
	At least 3x weekly/discussion of books
Maths/English homework will be alternated and given out on a Wednesday and due in on the following Wednesday.  
 Weekly Spelling are given out on a Friday and are tested weekly on a Friday. If your child scores less than 7 out of 10 on the spelling test, then they will be retested on the spellings they got wrong on the following Monday.
 Topic homework – children are free to choose which activities they wish to complete from the activities provided. Children should complete a minimum of two activities per half term but may complete more activities if they wish. Topic homework can be handed in as and when it is completed over a half term.
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	Curriculum – Autumn Term

	Our first topic this term is a History one. We will be learning about Ancient Egypt; Pharaohs and Gods, hieroglyphs, mummification and Ancient Egyptian society.   
Our second topic this term is a Geography one. We will be learning about Earthquakes and Volcanoes; describe the properties of the Earth's layers, explain how a volcano is formed, describe what happens when a volcano erupts, explain why and how earthquakes and tsunamis occur and find out where tornadoes happen.
. 

	English -  Children will be taught the following genres: Myths and Legends, Stories in a familiar setting, Poetry.
Science – Our Focus in Science this term will be Forces and the Digestive system. We will continue to develop skills in becoming more accurate with creating investigative tests, recording results and drawing conclusions.
 
	Maths - In our maths sessions we will be working on the following:

· Place Value
· Number: Addition and Subtraction
· Measurement: Length and Perimeter
· Number: Multiplication and Division

From June 2021 there will be a national statutory multiplication tables check for Year 4 pupils.

Please support your child with knowing their times tables to           12 x 12 and the related division facts. A good website to use for practising maths is:
https://www.timestables.co.uk/


	Reminders 
· Lunches – Children will be eating their lunches within their bubbles so our children will remain in Firefly classroom. They have a designated MSA for the lunch hour.  
· Water bottles – Children will need a water bottle each day, as we are unable to offer cups or spares. Please make sure that this is spill proof – thank you. 
· Wellington Boots/Play shoes – Please make sure your child has a pair of boots/play shoes that are named and stay in school at all times. 
· Colder weather – As the weather gets colder please do provide your child with NAMED clothing. It can be very cold at playtimes and lunchtimes and the expectation is for them to be outside as part of their provision (even more now than before). We would suggest a hat and gloves as they do feel the cold. The doors and windows will be open all year round. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Contact – Unfortunately it is not possible for us to hold lengthy conversations at the start and end of the day. If you have any questions or queries, please email them to the office and I will do my best to answer them as best I can.  
 
Thank you so much for your support during these unprecedented times.  
Miss Okoro 
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